
Ivey Ranch PTO Meeting 
May 21, 2025 | 6pm        Meeting called by Jordyn Ybarra 

Board members 
Jordyn Ybarra, President 
Shelly Tavares, Co-President 
Keri Picciolo, VP Educational Services 
Abi Studer, VP Fundraising 
Kristen Plumb, VP Merchandising 

Cheryl Valenzuela, Secretary  
Melissa Nimon-Prill, AR Treasurer 
Jen Veilleux, AP Treasurer 
Jon Studer, Co-Chair Marketing 

Board Members Present: Shelly Tavares, Keri Picciolo, Abi Studer, Cheryl Valenzuela, Jon Studer  

Meeting called to order by Co-President Shelly Tavares at 6:05pm. 

Item            Presenter 
Welcome Shelly Tavares 

Principal’s Report 
- Shout out for an amazing teacher’s appreciation week  

 

Budget Updates 
- Last day to submit teacher reimbursements is last day of school 
- Art to Remember raised over $1,800  

Treasurers 

Upcoming Events & Committee Reports  
A. Board Elections 

- President: Keri Picciolo & Shelly Tavares nominated voted in 
unanimously 

- VP of Educational Services: remains open 
- VP of Family Events: remains open 
- VP of Fundraising: Mihere Frost nominated and voted in unanimously 
- VP of Merchaindising: Kristen Plumb nominated and voted in 

unanimously 
- VP of Marketing & Communications: Co-Chairs Jon & Abi Studer 

nominated and voted in unanimously 
- Treasurer: Co-Chairs Jen Veilleux & Melissa Nimon-Prill nominated and 

voted in unanimously 
- Secretary: Cheryl Valenzuela nominated and voted in unanimously 
- 5th Grade Rep: Co-Chair Devina Lopez and Melinda Bailey nominated 

and voted in unanimously 

Shelly Tavares & Keri 
Picciolo 

B. Dine Out Nights 
- Rubio’s earned $343 
- Dine-outs exceeded expected budget 
- Mountain Mike’s (on El Camino) on June 4th  Abi Studer 

C. Website & Storefront Updates 
- Website will have downtime over the summer for upgrades 
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- Storefront backend needs cleanup to enable easier promos and 
discounts; storefront will be closed 1 week prior to school year end  

D. Thank You for Delegates 
- Raffle to thank delegates 

Keri Picciolo E. Teacher Appreciation Week Recap 
- Tons of family support on the wishlist  
- Great engagement from delegates 

F. Yearbook Update 
- Yearbooks are shipped 
- All yearbooks will be delivered to classrooms 

 

Open Committee Volunteers & Board Positions:  
Fun Run Coordinator | Yearbook Photographers | Yearbook Design | Yearbook Proofreader | 5th Grade 
Baby Picture Coordinator | Spirit Contest Tracker | Holiday Store Chairperson | Harvest Festival Raffle 
Chair | Grant Writer | Traffic Safety Chairperson | Website Designer | Communication Chair | Legal 
Counsel | Volunteer Coordinator | 5th Grade Representative 
Q&A   

- Request to revisit with the district whether Venmo can be used for payments 
- Vote to get a T-mobile hotspot to support connectivity for running events and payments 
- Proposal to shift PTO email addresses over to a Gmail account, Jon to research cost 
- Waiting on response from district on timeline for back gate marquee and murals, hoping to complete 

over the summer to minimize disruptions to playgrounds 
- Summer projects to install new roofing, HVAC & turf 
- Pursuing giving “cool coyote” logo to the district as an asset with approval by the district & 

stakeholder input; process will begin in the fall 
- Inquiry about installing gaga ball courts, Ms. Harrington to gather considerations from staff and 

whether approval is needed, and identify locations 
- 5th grade tiles are the responsibility of 5th grade reps if they choose to do them 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:51pm 
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